RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MONTHLY MEETING OF FEBRUARY 4, 2011
The meeting began at 2:31 p.m. in the school’s Conference room with one member absent, Ms. Jenkins.
Agenda:  Ms. Morton moved to approve the agenda with an amendment to remove 3.(a Semester Report for Tier III Schools) and remove January Budget.   Ms. Smith seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Ms. Jeffries moved to approve the December minutes.  Ms. Owens seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  Ms. Smith moved to approve the January minutes.  Ms. Owens seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.
Good News Report:  Ms. Morton reported that out of 12,000 schools, Radcliff Elementary received the RIF Award.  For being selected by RIF, Radcliff Elementary will be given 100 free books.
Discussion on Student Achievement: MAP results are in regarding winter testing.  All grades (1-5) showed improvement in Reading and Math scores.
Planning: Ms. Cooke reported that the District Leadership Audit Team would be here on Monday (2/7/11) from 7:40 a.m. – 9:40 a.m.  Ms. Cooke led in the discussion of the Implementation and Impact Check.  Ms. Owens will be conducting a survey with Certified Staff regarding the Professional Development Plan, which will be due back by February 18, 2011.   The results will be given to Ms. Cooke and she will follow up at the certified staff meeting on February 23, 2011.   Feedbacks on Section 7 targeting needs, no decision was made at this monthly( February 4, 2011) meeting.
Budget: Ms. Jeffries moved to approve the December budget.  Ms. Morton seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

New Business: The SBDM Council Roundtable will be on March 3, 2011.

Review:  Ms. Cooke led discussion on SBDM Council elections for the coming year (7/1/11).  SBDM Council teacher member (Ms. Jeffries) will notify staff members of a need to form the Election Committee.  SBDM Council teacher member (Ms. Owens) will check on Parents serving odd and even terms on the SBDM Council.

Items for Next Month:  Revising the Writing Policy
Adjournment:  Ms. Morton moved to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Jeffries and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 3:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  

